Calvary Lutheran Church Council Minutes
Tuesday, March 11, 2025, at 6:00pm
Koinonia Room
Attendance:  Brian Henrickson, Dion Warne, Harley Aalfs, John Dean, Cathy Halbritter, Jan Ruby, Lori Holmgren, Meghan Knott

Staff:  Pastor Wayne, Pastor Amy, Paula Lueders, Marie Fett

Absent: Bridget Pederson, Naomi Powers-Baker

Shared Meal from Meghan Knott & Devotions from Pr. Wayne

Welcome

Adoption of Minutes:
February minutes – Motion to approve – Dion, Jan – second. No further discussion
Motion to approve – all in favor. None opposed.

Staff Reports:

Paula/Office: Asked for clarification about adding the council minutes to be added to the Messenger. It was decided that the office will send a copy of the minutes to the people who receive the Messenger. It has been very warm in the sanctuary for some time. Chappell Central had checked the problem and fixed the valves. Our heating bill has been between $2,000 to $3,000 per month. Our phone contract is up on October of this year.  We would like to look into changing our plan to something more basic. The plan we have now is very advanced and costs a lot of money. We received our monthly security system bill. The security system seems to be working well.  The west door by the sacristy will be locked at all times.  We received a note from Lou & Kathie Schneider from Spooner, WI thanking us for all of our services.  They watch and listen to it on YouTube. Mallory Loge wants to talk to staff.  Her and her husband are Missionaries in Peru.   18% of 1st Fruits go ELCA Missionaries (Thimba and Swansons).  We had 3 missionaries that we supported through our 1st Fruits.  One missionary family retired in fall 2024.  Because of this retirement, it was decided that the portion that was given to the retired family should be given to Timba.  So, starting in October 2024, Thimba received 2/3, Swansons 1/3.  ELCA Synod said we could designate Mallory Loge as receiving 1/3 of 1st Fruits as she is a member of the Calvary Congregation.  Dion made a motion to start giving Mallory Loge 1/3 of a 3-part designation for 1st Fruits – Mission.  John – second.  All in favor.  No discussion.  None opposed.  Request approved.

Pr. Wayne:  Discussed visits to hospitals and other, home bound communion – 15 monthly.  Visited 2 parishioners at the Montevideo Veteran’s Home.  Beautiful facility.

Pr. Amy:  Lent started well – People were expecting the Holden Evening Prayer so were surprised and pleased with how Ash Wednesday service went.  Youth were involved, there was energy, and all ages attended.  Received positive feedback from people attending the service.  There was an insurance concern about the Middle School using our green space/street.  We want the kids to feel safe.  Paula will check with our insurance North Risk Partners. We want to make a good impression – open our area to the kids.  There used to be a basketball hoop in this area.  Maybe put a hoop up again? 

Financial Report: (Paula) -  Finance Committee has received all bills for the AV project totaling $178,515.  We are short $28,000.  There was discussion on how to pay for this remaining balance.  Calvary received $8,000 on 9-25-24 from the Shirley Ringness Estate that was undesignated.  We also received undesignated monies from the Donna Jones Estate for $10,000.  This, along with matching of the Jerry Anderson money, this could pay the remaining balance owed for the AV project.  If these funds could be used towards the bill, we would not have to do any fundraising.  John Dean made the motion to use the undesignated funds and Jerry Anderson matching funds to pay the remaining $28,000.  Dion seconded.  All in favor.  No discussion.  None opposed. Request approved.  We also discussed we should send thank you to be included in the bulletin/messenger.  Financial summary discussed.

Strategic Plan: Dion stated that Jan Ruby will be the liaison between the Council and Finance Committee.  Discussion about Strategic Planning Committee – there has been disconnect with the group, nothing done with the Carol Carlson money, updates of discussions with group, Mary Jo DeCathelineau asked Dion in July, 2024 to help with strategic plan, what is the focus/future of Calvary, people leaving Calvary, don’t want to leave unfinished business.  People have been involved in years to the strategic plan, meetings church wide, things important in church.  Possible hiring of Business Manager, church needs direction, favorite/not favorite, make a presentation to congregation in September, plan together, time for healing

Board/Committee Reports:  Creation Care – Oral Dental Recycling – there is a vendor that takes anything – wondering if we could be a Drop Off Site – let other churches know about the Drop Off Site.  Cathy Halbritter will find out more information.  Stewardship has met and the next meeting will be Monday, April 7th at 8:00am at McMillans

Endowment Committee – Has had some requests – try to get meeting together to get the requests taken care of.

Discussion of having 1 service – worship committee – 3 committee and Pastors – to make a decision – communion every Sunday – Change?

Education Assistant – Discussion about getting Pastor Amy help on the education side – how to get more families, can do, need to do.  SS superindentant – Part time to fill Sunday school role – few hours weekly.  8 hours a week – paid position – to get kids engaged – Ridgewater Students – Green Lake Bible Camp – Average 42-44 kids weekly in Sunday School.  What is our next step – Confirmation age student - ???? this summer, help for 6 weeks and then in fall – shadow ASAP, job in fall.  It was voted to allow Pastor Amy to move forward with Assistant; also write up a job description of responsibilities.

Other:

Coffee with the Council – March 23rd – A time for congregation to visit with Council members – 4th Sunday of month in the Koinonia Room – how do we get 30- to 40-year-olds engaged – bring feedback to next meeting – help with strategic plan – Let’s just do it!  Marie will let Enola know no coffee/treats on March 23rd. Lori Holmgren will take care of this.

There was discussion about dinner at the Council Meetings. It’s a business meeting at church – let’s get business done – decided no meals to be brought to Council Meetings.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, April 8 at 6pm in the Koinonia Room.

Adjourn with Lord’s Prayer.

Notes taken by Marie Fett in the absence of Bridget Pederson.

